

June 1, 2024

Dear Mayor Andrews and Members of the Chipley City Council,

I hope this letter finds you well. My name is Hunter Williams, and I am writing to you on behalf of the Spanish Trail Playhouse in Chipley, Florida.

The Spanish Trail Playhouse has been a cornerstone of our community, offering a wide array of performances that entertain, educate, and inspire our audiences. As we continue to strive for excellence in our productions, we are always seeking ways to enhance our set designs and overall theatrical experience.

It has come to our attention that the old Dairy Dip building in Chipley, which holds a special place in the hearts of many in our community, is scheduled for demolition. We understand that the building and its contents do not have historic value for Chipley. However, the restaurant booths within the building could be repurposed to significantly enhance our set designs for upcoming productions, providing an authentic and nostalgic element that our audiences would greatly appreciate.

We kindly request the donation of five restaurant booths from the old Dairy Dip building to the Spanish Trail Playhouse. This contribution would not only help us in creating more realistic and engaging set designs but also serve to preserve a piece of local history within our community theatre.

We are more than willing to handle the logistics of removing and transporting the booths to our facility. Your generous donation would be acknowledged in our programs and promotional materials, highlighting your support for the arts and community engagement.

Thank you for considering our request. We hope you will see the value in repurposing these booths to benefit our local arts community. Please contact the Spanish Trail Playhouse at 850-638-9113 or spanishtrailplayhouse@gmail.com if you require additional information or have any questions.

Warm regards,

Production Director

Spanish Trail Playhouse, Inc.

the Williams